
Beaumont Primary School Health and Safety Policy 
 
General Statement 
 
This policy statement supplements the health and safety polices which have been written by Bolton 
Council and Children Services. The general aims of these policy statements are accepted and the 
arrangements set out below are designed to implement the general aims of Beaumont Primary 
School. The Governing Body / Head teacher recognises its responsibility to the health, safety and 
welfare of all staff, pupils and other persons visiting the school premises.   

It is the policy of the Governing Body/ Headteacher, so far as is reasonably practicable:  

 To maintain all areas under the control of the Governors and Headteacher in a condition that 

is safe and without risk to health ; 

 To establish and maintain a safe and healthy environment throughout the school;  

 To establish and maintain safe working procedures among staff and pupils; 

 To ensure that risk assessments are carried out by competent staff; 

 To consult with employees on matters affecting their health and safety; 

 To provide and maintain safe plant and equipment; 

 To provide and maintain means of access to and egress from that place of work that are 

safe and without risk;  

 To make arrangements for ensuring safety and absence of risks to health in connection with 

the use, handling, storage and transport of articles and substances;  

 To ensure the provision of sufficient information, instruction and supervision to enable all 

employees and pupils to avoid hazards and contribute positively to their own health and 

safety and to ensure that they have access to health and safety training as appropriate or as 

and when provided;  

 To prevent accidents and cases of work related ill health; 

 To provide and maintain safe, healthy and adequate welfare facilities; 

This policy will be reviewed on a regular basis by the Headteacher and the Governors.   
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